

Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club Ltd. 又一村花園俱樂部有限公司

2022年2月24日

致各會員:

## 緊急重要通知 - 會所暫停開放

鑑於香港疫情急速惡化,本會獲悉一名員工昨天晚上被列作初步確診個案。本會經審慎考慮後,為保障所有會員及員工之健康,本會現決定由今天 2 月 24 日(星期四)開始暫停開放直至另行通知,以便即時為整間會所進行深層消毒及徹底清潔。同時,全體員工會進行核酸檢測,以確保本會在安全情況下重開。關於本會重開日期,將於稍後時間透過短訊通知各會員。

如會員曾經前來本會使用設施而有所疑慮,本會建議會員可考慮進行新冠病毒測試。對於這緊急通知,本會深表歉意。感謝會員的理解、體諒及支持。在此祝願各會員及其家人身體健康。

又一村花園俱樂部 管理層謹啟

24 February, 2022

Dear Members,

## Important Urgent Notice - Temporary Closure of the Club

Under the pandemic aggravation, we have been notified that a staff member has unfortunately tested preliminary positive for Covid-19. With the safety of members and staff utmost in our minds, the entire Clubhouse will be closed from Thursday, 24 February until further notice to conduct deep-cleaning and extensive sanitization. Meanwhile, all staff members of the Club will be arranged to take the Covid-19 Test. Regarding the reopening of the Club, the members will receive SMS notifications later.

Any members who have used the Club's facilities and in case of any doubt, it is advisable to take the Covid-19 Test. We would like to express our sincere apologies for this short notice and the inconvenience it may cause. We hope to count on members' supports and understanding.

Yours sincerely,

The Club Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

